	Minutes of Parish AGM 2016

	Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of Stockton Parish held on Monday 16th May 2016 in Stockton Village Hall at 7.00pm
Those Present:
Parish Councillors: H.Collerson; P.Banham; J.Emberton, C.Millidge, T.Warner, W.Rumsey and the Clerk
District Councillor:
County Councillor:
General Public: Mrs.M.Banham, Mr. & Mrs.Kittendorf, M.Redgrave, B.Legg
Apologies:-
Parish Councillors:
District Councillor:
County Councillor:
General Public:

Introduction
The Chairman, Cllr.H.Collerson welcomed all attendees to the Annual Parish Meeting and outlined the format that the meeting would take.
Minutes of the Last Meeting
The minutes of the last meeting having been previously circulated were read and it was proposed by Cllr.Warner, and seconded by Cllr.J.Emberton that they were a true record of the proceedings.
Financial Report
The Clerk of the Parish Council then delivered the annual financial statement for the year ending 31st March 2016, and outlined the differences in the accounts from last year and reasons for the variations. Mr.Kittendorf asked about the level of grants that were obtained and in reply the Chairman noted that these two grants were for the new memorial stone to be sited on the memorial field and also noted that the grants have now been used to obtain the stone and that they were one off grants and unlikely to be repeated. The Clerk explained the extra expenditure on the concrete beam system which will be used in the cemetery extension, and also on the repairs to the village green. There being no further questions the financial report was closed.
Chairman's Report
The Chairman, Cllr.Collerson noted that during the 2015-16 year there were four main action points, to repair the village green, to prepare the cemetery extension, to finalise plans for the memorial green, and to progress the Local Council Award scheme. The most significant event was the opening of the Jubilee Fields development, there are other proposals for development on both sides of Napton Road although traffic calming measures are missing and the Parish Council is pursuing this with the Highways Authority and the developer.
The development at the Barley Mow is almost complete, and the scout field proposals appear to have reached a viable solution between the developer and the scouts. It was noted that the appeal against refusal of planning permission by the District Council to the development adjacent to Sycamore Close has now been withdrawn but we have no idea whether this will be the end of the matter, or whether there will be another planning application submitted.
The Chairman also noted that Cemex has started work on the Griffins farm site with the hedging being removed to create a vision splay for the access road to the site. The next stage will be to open up a tunnel under the A426 and the installation of a tunnel to take a conveyor belt to transport the clay to the works at Long Itchington.
With regard to the actions mentioned above, the village green has been repaired, the cemetery extension has had a concrete beam fitted to take headstones and memorials, the memorial stone has been purchased and arrangements made for its siting, and the Parish Council is making arrangements to meet the Local Council Award scheme.
The action plan for the forthcoming year is:-
a. Resolve concerns with traffic calming on Napton Road
b. To complete the memorial green
c. To finalise a new lease for the playing field
d. To apply for foundation level of the Local Council Award scheme
e. To co-opt a new Councillor to fill a recent vacancy.
The Chairman then thanked all members of the Council and welcomed Terry Warner and Wendy Rumsey as new councillors, and also thanked Mick Childs and Dave Stanley for all the work that they do in the village.
This concluded the Chairman's report.

Open Forum
Mr.B.Legg mooted that today irresponsible parking in School Street resulted in the public transport bus being held up for approximately 45 minutes, this he noted is not an absolutely uncommon event and has happened before and it causes inconveniences to many vehicles – you cannot have public service vehicles being held up by irresponsible parking. The Chairman noted that it was probably due to the fact that most people who attended the funeral today were not from the village and they probably didn't know the problems that parking can cause, and that the village vicar was not in attendance therefore the vicar who conducted the service didn't know of the problem either. When it happened previously the Chairman contacted the police who didn't and wouldn't cone the problem areas off, the Chairman also spoke to the occupant of the house adjacent to the problem area, but in the end the occupant was unwilling to extend the parking restriction area outside the school to include the house as this could impeded any future sale of the dwelling. Cllr.Warner noted that the PCC should broadcast at the start of a service that this area is of particular parking concern. Mr.Kittendorf noted that there is also the same problem in Post Office Lane when cars park outside the Barley Mow leaving no room for public service vehicles to pass.
The Chairman indicated that he will talk to the vicar and the PCC to determine if a solution can be found for any future church events.

There being no further business under the Open Forum the Chairman thanked those present for their attendance, and closed the Annual Parish meeting at 7.30pm.
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